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Title: INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION FOR A NOISE RE-EVALUATION STUDY
RECOMMENDATION:
Approve the execution of an Intergovernmental Agreement (JPA 15-0005343) with the State of
Arizona (State), acting by and through its Department of Transportation, to provide funding in the
amount of $50,000 for a noise re-evaluation study.  The study is to be conducted along the north side
of Interstate 10 (I-10) from State Route 303 (SR-303L) to Estrella/PebbleCreek Parkway.

PURPOSE:
The project will evaluate and determine the predicted future level of traffic noise, in decibels (dBA), to
be generated along the north side of I-10, from SR-303L to Estrella/PebbleCreek Parkway.
Measurement devices (receivers) will be placed along the north side of McDowell Road within the
communities of PebbleCreek Phase 2 and Palm Valley Phase 8. The City will be leading the effort and
will be responsible for managing the Study. (Rebecca Zook, Engineering Director)
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APPROVEDCity Council Regular Meeting8/31/2015 1 Pass

INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION FOR A NOISE RE-EVALUATION STUDY
RECOMMENDATION:
Approve the execution of an Intergovernmental Agreement (JPA 15-0005343) with the State of Arizona (State),
acting by and through its Department of Transportation, to provide funding in the amount of $50,000 for a noise
re-evaluation study.  The study is to be conducted along the north side of Interstate 10 (I-10) from State Route
303 (SR-303L) to Estrella/PebbleCreek Parkway.

PURPOSE:
The project will evaluate and determine the predicted future level of traffic noise, in decibels (dBA), to be
generated along the north side of I-10, from SR-303L to Estrella/PebbleCreek Parkway.  Measurement devices
(receivers) will be placed along the north side of McDowell Road within the communities of PebbleCreek
Phase 2 and Palm Valley Phase 8. The City will be leading the effort and will be responsible for managing the
Study. (Rebecca Zook, Engineering Director)
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